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Dear Parents / Carers, 

This week our wonderful Teaching Assistants have all been taught how to assess children 

using a programme called Language Link.  This assessment looks at identifying speech, 

communication and language concerns.  Quite often, these issues are hidden but can 

really affect a child’s ability to move their learning forward.  We have decided to assess 

every child in the school so that we have a very clear baseline and can then organise 

appropriate support for those children whose screening results suggest additional help is 

required.   

In the current climate, it would not seem right not to mention Covid-19 and the second 

lockdown.  We have looked at the latest guidance but there is very little to amend within 

our risk assessment.  Therefore, we just wanted to reiterate some key points to you: 

 Please turn up closer to the time that your child is due to go in.  Some families are 

turning up as early as 8am!   

 When moving around the site, please keep your distance from other parents. 

 Please wear a face mask on site to reduce transmission. 

 Where possible, please could only one adult pick up their children.  We would like to 

reduce the number of people on site. 

As I am sure you will be aware that there are positive cases of the virus within the local 

community and we are in constant communication with schools, Active Learning Trust 

and the Local Authority to ensure that we have the most up-to-date advice and 

information. 

In other news, we are looking at different options to spruce up the school building.  To 

start with, Mr. Stanbridge and I are trying to organise new flooring for the Year 4-6 

corridors and, once fitted, we hope to be able to purchase lockers for the children. 

Next week, Year 6 House Captains are organising a really nice 

event to commemorate Armistice Day and they will continue 

selling poppies until Friday 13th November. 

Stay safe and have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs. Kate Coates 

Ready, Respectful, Safe 

Diary Dates 

New dates will be added weekly so please do 

read this section each week. 

November 2020 

9th - 13th - Parent Consultations (virtually) 

5th  - Bonfire Lunch 

13th - Children In Need non-uniform day 

21st - World Poetry Day 

December 2020 

15th—Christmas Dinner 

18th - Last day of term 

19th - 4th Jan. is Christmas holidays 

January 2021 

4th - Training day for staff 

5th - Start of Spring Term for children 

February 2021 

15th - 19th Half term 

26th - Year 3 Bikeability level 1 course 

March 2021 

26th - End of term 

April 2021 

12th - Training day 

13th - Summer Term starts for children 

May 2021 

3rd - 9th - Book Week 

June 2021 

31st May - 4th June Half term 

July 2021 

22nd - Summer term ends 

Stars of the Week 

Today’s stars are as follows and they were 

awarded their certificates in our virtual 

celebration assembly led by Mrs. Coates: 

 Oak Room Archie W. 

  RE  Zuzsuanna G.  RM Maja F. 

  1G   Alexander Mc.L 1P Ben B. 

  2Ru Charlie G-M.  2Re  Ella B.  

  3M  Joseph O.     3T Theo MM.   

  4P  Dominykas T.  4C  Jacob M.  

  5T Preston R.      5DC  Morgan P. 

  6C  Mille Day  6L Dylan O’F.  



Week ending: 06.11.20 

Kingsfield Chronicle 

Ready, Respectful, Safe 

Attendance Update 

We are aiming to have brilliant attendance all year.  At the moment, our 

attendance is nearly 96% which is much higher than the national average.  We 

really hope that this continues and want to thank you for getting your children 

into school each day.   

Weekly percentages  

RE 92.4%    RM 99.5% 

1G 98.3%    1P 96.5% 

2Re 98.2%    2Ru 92.6% 

3M 97.8%    3T 97.1% 

4C 97.1%    4P 94.8% 

5DC 94.8%    5T 97.1% 

6C 96.9%    6L 97.9% 

 

This weekΩs attendance superstars are:  Mrs. MacNeilΩs Reception Class 

Pen Licences 

This week we are proud to 

present our first group of 

children who have achieved 

their pen licence for 

consistently high presentation 

of their work. 

Well done to: 

 

 

 

 

Wraparound Care 

After a Trust review of a number of tender submissions, the 
most sustainable option was to keep the provision in-house.  
Therefore, the current setup will be continuing.  As the year 
progresses, and hopefully restrictions ease, we will be 
redesigning our offer to more readily meet the needs of the 
families in our community.   
 
We are also looking into offering after school clubs again 
from January 2021.  Obviously, these will have to be year 
group bubbles and so we will only be able to run them if 
numbers are sufficient.  More information to follow next 
month about this once I have been able to meet with the 
different providers. 
 
It is with great sadness that we have to announce that Mrs. 
Pritchard is leaving us to take on a new role, which we think 
she will be brilliant at!  We are really sad to be saying 
goodbye and want to take this opportunity to thank her for 
the amazing service she has given the school over so many 
years.   
 
For parents / carers, this means that wraparound will 
continue but you will now need to contact Mrs. Wadlow with 
any issues or booking requirements.  She can be contacted at 
office@kingsfield.cambs.sch.uk. 

Did you know? 

We have our very own Family Care Manager—Claudia 
Stephens.  She is available to support families in a 
multitude of ways and we are going to be sharing some 
of the things that she can offer in the next few 
newsletters. 
 
One aspect to Claudia’s role is supporting children who 
are feeling anxious or upset.  In these unprecedented 
times, your child may well feel a little overwhelmed 
and Claudia can help with this.  If you would like to 
speak to her, please call her via the School Office on 
01354 692323. 

We are continuing to have issues with 

children and  parents riding their 

cycles and scooters on school 

grounds.  In particular, there is 

significant danger in children riding 

near the main school gates as they 

automatically open.  

Thank you in 

advance for your 

support in this 

matter.  


